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Mr, James M. Taylor
January 11, 1991
Fage 2

Yankee’'s previous exemption applications, payment of the entire
annual fee would have an impact on Yankee’s cost of producing
energy that is substantially more severe than the impact
experienced by most other nuclear utilities. Yankee’s cost to
produce electric power would increase by nearly 1 mill per
killowatt hour (KWH), an increase approximately six times greater
than the increase for a typical large, current vintage plant.
Yankee's current cost ¢ energy production is already
considerably higher than the costs sustained by many New England
power plants.

As noted in our previous exemption applications, the Yankee
plant is the oldest and one of the smallest commercial nuclear
power reactors in the United States. Yankee's operating ligonsc
and its power contracts expire in approximately nine years,
Furthermore, the high level of performance at Yankee greatly
reduces public exposure to potential hazards. This is
underscored by the Final SALP Report, which assessed the
operation of the Ygnkee Nuclear Power Station from April 1988
through July 1989, The Report reaffirmed Yankee’s “"strong
orientation towards nuclear safety," concluding that active
involvement by plant management has resulted in an "excellent
operational record and good operation performance." Final SALP
Report at 2. 1In addition, Yankee’s small size and remote
location reduces even further the potential hazard to the public,
Consequently, many of the generic cocts underlying the Part 171
annual fee simply are not relevant to the Yankee plant,

For the foregoing reasons, Yankee requests a partial
exemption from the FY 1991 Part 171 annual fee. Consistent with
the exemptions granted for the previous four fiscal years, the
Company requests that the FY 1991 annual fee for the Yankee plant
be limited to 19 percent of the otherwise applicable fee.

Please contact me if you have any questions or need any
additional information. Four ext.a copies of this application

4/ In 1988, the Commission approved an extension of the facility
operating license for the Yankee Nuclear Power Station from
November 1997 to July 2000,

4/ The SALP Program is intended to provide the NRC a "rational
basis" for allocating its limited sources. Final SALP Report
at 1.



Mr. James M. Taylor
January 11, 199
Page 3

and the accompanying attachments are enclosed for the
Commission’s use., We asx that the one additional copy enclosed

be stamped received by the Commission and returned to our
messenger.

Very truly yours,

He T: Tracy:, Jr.
Treasurer



